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Statement on behalf of the State of Israel

UN Human Rights Council
UPR WORKING GROUP 41st SESSION, November 2022
Kingdom of the Netherlands
Thank you, Mr. President,

Israel warmly welcomes the delegation of the Netherlands to the UPR and would like to thank it for its national report.
Israel welcomes the Netherlands’ development of guidelines for a more gender-sensitive and intersectional approach to gender-based violence and sexual harassment. 
Israel welcomes the State’s public apology to the transgender and intersex community for consequences of the terms of the former transgender act and the news that a new transgender act is currently being debated. However, we note that Israel’s recommendation in the 3rd cycle regarding legal gender recognition for transgender and intersex persons has not been fully implemented.  

Therefore, Israel would like to recommend to the Netherlands the following:

1. To guarantee access to legal gender recognition for both intersex and transgender persons of all ages, without obstacles infringing the individual right to self-determination and financial barriers. 
2. To fully implement the guidelines for a more gender responsive and intersectional approach to gender-based violence and sexual harassment. 
I thank you Mr. President.
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